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OXFORDSHIRE OUTDOOR LEARNING TRUST 

OOLT was founded in 2000, recognising the proven value of outdoor learning to personal, social and
academic progress,  with the stated aim “to advance the education and development of young persons 
resident in Oxfordshire through the provision or facilitation of outdoor learning experiences” 
The Dave Thorne Bursary 
The Dave Thorne Bursary was established in 2008 under the auspices of the Oxfordshire Outdoor Learning Trust,  when Dave Barber, a Woodlands OEC teacher, ran the London marathon in memory of his much loved and respected colleague Dave Thorne, who sadly drowned in a canoeing accident in the Lake District in January 2007. Since then the bursary fund has been supplemented through sponsorship, donations and grants.  Obviously little income is generated at present by bank interest; we rely on donations and fundraising/sponsorship.
We allocate £3,000 a year for bursaries, £100 per pupil, and generally a maximum of £250 per school.

     Application criteria

We of course recognise that many families, however much they value the offer, are unable or unwilling

to fund their child’s outdoor learning course, especially in times of austerity. 

Please refer to your own school’s charging policy to clarify the law on charging.  For students

qualifying for  free school meals, the Pupil Premium should be a source of funding the experience. 
Currently, bursaries are only for courses at the Oxfordshire OECs unless the school has been unable to

secure a suitable booking, when consideration will be given to children attending other settings. 
                                                   Our priorities  
  Looked after young people who are not able to access funding from other sources
  Pupils from families which are experiencing hardships – financial, social and  

  emotional situations such as bereavement, trauma  and parental separation.
  Pupils with personal, social and educational needs 

  Single parent families with financial contribution from only one parent




           How to apply for a bursary 
Apply by letter from the Head teacher/Head of department/EVC  to the Head of Outdoor Education Centre summarising the needs/circumstances of the child.   Applications will be considered and agreed by the Heads of Centre, coordinated at Woodlands OEC.  

Successful applications will receive a cheque from Oxfordshire Outdoor Learning Trust on behalf of the Dave Thorne Bursary. This is normally payable to Oxfordshire County Council so please indicate if the payee should be otherwise. It is accompanied by a letter for the school, with a return receipt, and one for the parent(s)/carer(s) of the pupil.  In order for this to be accurately addressed, please supply their name(s) in your application letter.    

An impact proforma is also provided, for completion by instructor(s), school staff, parent/carer(s) and the child/young person, which should be returned soon after the OL week 
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                                             APPLICATION CHECK LIST 
	1
	write to the Head of the Centre you are visiting, giving the date of your visit plus….. 
	

	2
	the child/young person’s personal/family/school background and needs
	

	3
	include the parent/carers’ title(s) and name(s)
	

	4
	include the payee for the cheque 
	

	

	
	If approved, you will receive a pack from the Secretary of OOLT, with the cheque & receipt slip, letter(s) to forward to the parent/carer(s) and impact pro forma(s)   
	

	5
	return the receipt  for the bursary cheque to the OOLT Secretary immediately in addressed envelope
	

	6
	after the outdoor learning experience, return the impact pro forma(s) by post or scanned 
	

	7
	if the week has an outstanding effect on the young person/group, please write it up as a short case study that we could use in grant bids or with the media and return it to the OOLT Secretary, with photos if available 
	

	8
	please consider whether your school could undertake any fundraising – an event or sponsorship -  for the bursary and let OOLT know 
	

	9
	‘like’ OOLT on facebook    www.facebook.com/oxfordshireoutdoorlearningtrust  and encourage staff & students to do so
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